
Redwell Primary Information for Parents – September 2020 

September 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

                            Please be aware of the items that can be brought into school 
and those that are not allowed as we open to all students in September. Please 
also note that these are the measures until further notice. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note: Class Teachers will let the children in and then organise where 
their coats, lunchboxes and book bags are kept during the day. If children arrive 
with rucksacks / big bags, parents will be asked to take these away and the 
contents will be stored in their drawer for the day. 

Hand sanitiser and tissues will be available if you are unable to provide your 
own. 

Thank you for your continued support and have a great summer. 

Kind regards 

 

Senior Leadership Team 

Children will be allowed to bring in: 
• Named water bottle 
• Book bag or carrier bag (to fit in named drawer) 
• Reading books to return 
• Remember to wear PE kit to school on your PE day 
• Individual hand sanitiser  
• Individual pack of tissues  
• Mobile phones (switched off on entry to site) 
 
Children will not be allowed to bring: 
• Rucksacks / Bags too big for drawer 
• Pencil cases or stationery  
• Any items not displayed on the list above 
• Keyrings on book bags 
• Any soft toys 

 


